
Reference: 2024-077 
 
Thank you for your email in which you requested the following information under the Freedom 
of Information Act (FOIA) 2000:  
 

1. How much has the SFO spent so far on updating the crown in its badges from 
St.Edward's Crown to the Tudor Crown as a result of the accession of King 
Charles in 2022? 
 

2. How much has been budgeted to complete this update? 
 

3. And when is it expected that the Tudor Crown will have fully replaced St. 
Edward's Crown? 

 
Response 
Following the announcement of His Majesty The King's Royal Cypher in 2022, we will be 
updating our products with the new Royal Coat of Arms and Tudor Crown gradually. The Royal 
Household and Government direct that these changes are made on a no cost and low-cost 
basis, minimising any waste or unnecessary expenditure. We can confirm that the SFO are 
updating products according to the principles set out by the Cabinet Office. 

Please see below our response to your questions in the order asked. 
 
Question 1 
The SFO has not spent any money on this. 
 
Questions 2 & 3 
This information is not held.  
 


